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LAST MEETING: July 16, 2015

ANNOUNCEMENTS: The Kids Pasta Project dinner on July 13 raised $350 from the
dinner and $520 from the wine grab.  The remaining wines were sold at the meeting today
for $160.  A total of $1030 will be sent to The Rotary Foundation to support  international
projects.  

Fifth Thursday will be at Norm Lewark’s home on July 30.  More details to come.
BOD Meeting - The Board approved the minutes of its last meeting and sent them to

Bain to put on the website.
Gazebo - The gazebo at the library, a project begun when Norm was President,

needs some sprucing up prior to its dedication in August.  On July 30, several folks have
volunteered to spread some more pea gravel under the structure.  Then the library will
install a table and benches.  While the gazebo may be used for many purposes, its initial
objective was to serve as a location for children’s book clubs to meet.  

PROGRAM: Karri introduced speaker Dr. Sam Kevan.  He is a physician in Delta, a
member of the Delta Rotary Club, and our area Assistant Governor.  He  presented a slide
program on his most recent trip to Cambodia.  He was part of a medical mission that
included dentists, eye specialists and other medical personnel, who teamed up with local
medical staff, primarily nurses.  They would typically go to a town, set up a clinic for a
week or so, see patients there, then travel to more remote areas to treat people.   They did
not perform surgeries or other hospital type procedures.  They saw tens of patients a day. 
On one 12 hour day they saw over 100 patients.

Sam has taken several trips to Cambodia as part of
this medical mission.  What he showed the club were
pictures that illustrated the various aspects of the
country.  He traveled quite a bit, seeing lots of rice
growing areas, the capital, Phnom Penh, the ancient
site of Ankor Wat, as well as more remote sites.  In
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the towns, the primary method of transportation was a motorcycle dragging a cart.  The
markets were full of vegetables and fresh meat.

Thanks, Sam for sharing your journey with us.

ABOUT ROTARY:  We connect leaders, link diverse perspectives and build lasting
relationships to take action in our communities at home and around the globe.

Our Structure - Rotary International is the global association of Rotary Clubs. Our
1.2 million members are the heart of our service efforts and share a dedication to the ideal
of Service Above Self.  

As a club member you help elect your own leaders each year, and your president
works with your president-elect, officers, board members, and committee chairs to manage
the club. Your club pays dues to RI, and in return RI provides resources, training, and
programs to help your club run effectively.

Your club and others in your geographic area are part of a district, led by your
district governor. Districts help clubs connect to each other and access Rotary resources.
There are around 530 districts, and these are organized into 34 zones. Each zone has about
the same number of Rotarians.

The president of Rotary International is elected by Rotarians and leads an elected
board of directors. The president serves for one year, and directors serve for two years.
The general secretary manages staff at Rotary’s headquarters in Evanston, Illinois, USA,
and additional offices around the world.

UPCOMING MEETINGS:   July 23—Dave Mitchell, Celebrate the Fork
   July 30—Fifth Thursday at Norm Lewark’s home
   August 6 - Kevin Parks, speaker host
   August 13 - Jackie Parks, speaker host

DG BOB DELEVAN will be visiting our club on September 3.  Let’s be sure there is a big
turnout.
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